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ITEM 2

REGENERATION INITIATIVES CABINET WORKING GROUP







20th August, 2007 








Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.








       “ 

  ended:
11.15 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry 
–
in the Chair



Councillors Antrobus, Lancaster, J Murphy and Warmisham



Kevin Brady

–
Assistant Chief Executive



Malcolm Sykes
–
Strategic Director of Housing and Planning



Bob Osborne

–
Deputy Director of Housing and Planning



Chris Findley

–
Head of Planning and Development



Richard Wynne
–
Director of Property and Development



David Evans

–
Assistant Director – Planning Regeneration 



David Greenfield
–
Principal Planner, Planning Regeneration Group



Cath Inchbold
–
Assistant Head of Service (Regeneration Strategy

and Co-ordination)



Claire Edwards
–
Committee Administrator

	
	
	ACTION

	10.
	APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Connor.

	

	11.
	MINUTES
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 25th June, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

	

	12.
	MATTER ARISING
· Minute 8(2) – Update on Regeneration Projects and Programmes (Cutacre Site)
RESOLVED:
THAT, further to discussion that took place regarding future plans in respect of the above site, it be noted that Salford City Council would be extremely reluctant to support any proposed development within a greenbelt area.

	

	13.
	POST OFFICE NETWORK CHANGE PROGRAMME
The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning submitted a report regarding the Post Office Network Change Programme, which indicated that (a) the network of Crown Post Offices and Sub Post Offices was to be reviewed in order to reduce losses, (b) it was estimated that there would be 2,500 closures of branches nationally, (c) consultation on proposed closure in Greater Manchester would start on 12th May, 2008, and (d) changes to the network of sub post offices could have implications for the contents of the Core Strategy (which was currently in preparation) and the ability of the public to make payments to the Council.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the report be noted.


(2) THAT details of adopted regeneration and

development plans, which could have an influence on the future network of Post Offices, be forwarded to Post Office (in advance of public consultation).



(3) THAT an approach to AGMA, to carry out a spatial assessment of accessibility of Post Office branches to check against Post Office proposals, be approved.

(4) THAT information be sought as to the numbers

of Council related and total numbers of transactions made at Post Offices in Salford, and the impact of previous closures on payments to the Council.


(5) THAT the report that had previously

been produced in respect of Post Office closures be submitted for consideration at a future meeting of the Regeneration Initiatives Cabinet Working Group.



(6) THAT information regarding this item be circulated to Community Committees in the future.


	Chris Findley/
Cath Inchbold

Chris Findley
Kevin Brady/

Alan Westwood

Cath Inchbold

Kevin Brady

	14.
	UPDATE ON REGENERATION PROJECTS AND PROGRAMMES
A report of the Chief Executive and the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning was submitted, which (a) provided a summary update on key regeneration projects and programmes, (b) outlined progress against milestones, and (c) highlighted emerging issues.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the report be noted.


(2) THAT, with regard to the Community Hub (East

Salford), information be sought from the appropriate directorates/agencies to confirm that they would be able to deliver the services/facilities that had previously been agreed.



(3) THAT an update be provided at the next meeting as to the derelict property located on the corner of Corporation Road, Eccles.
(4) THAT, with regard to Seedley Village, it be

noted that (a) a development option for the Seedley South Neighbourhood Strategy had recently been approved by the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board, and was to be considered by Housing Lead Member in the near future, and (b) the Chairman thanked all those who had been involved in the process for the work that they had undertaken.


(5) THAT, with regard to (a) Chapel Street, an

update be sought from the Catholic Diocese regarding their plans in relation to the former education buildings, and (b) the Crescent, an update be provided at the next meeting regarding progress in respect of the study that was being undertaken with regard to options in relation to the former police headquarters.


(6) THAT Councillor Antrobus and the Strategic

Director of Housing and Planning attend a future meeting of the Swinton Political Executive Group in order for discussion to take place regarding Swinton Town Centre/LIFT Centre.


(7) THAT it be noted that the NWDA now

recognised the Croal Irwell Regional Park as a priority.


(8) THAT, with regard to the Old Warke Dam, (a) it
be noted that reference was made to the need for progress to be made with regard to the development of a proposal, including details of financial costs, and (b) an update regarding the current position be provided at the next meeting.


(9) THAT it be noted that reference was made to the need for ‘Destination Worsley’ – Local Tourism Strategy to be considered as part of a wider strategy.

	Richard Wynne

Richard Wynne
Malcolm Sykes

Councillor Antrobus/

Malcolm Sykes

Environment Directorate



	15.
	COMMUNITY ASSETS

A discussion took place regarding the control of community assets and Members indicated that, whilst they were in favour of community assets being managed by the community, they would not be in favour of the ownership of such assets being transferred to the community (unless the market value of the property was to be paid).

RESOLVED:
THAT further consideration be given to the above matter at a future meeting.

	

	16.
	NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting be held at 10.00 a.m., on Monday 1st October, 2007.
	Claire Edwards


